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July 10, 2018 

7:00 p.m.  

 

The Town of Pink Hill held its monthly board meeting on Tuesday, July 10, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in 

the town hall board room.  Present for the meeting were Mayor Sykes, Commissioners Mike 

Hill, James Quinn and Penny Murphy, Town Attorney George Jenkins, Public Works Assistant 

Phillip Swinson, Police Chief Joey Thigpen, and Town Clerk Kimberly Mitchell.  Fire Chief 

Tony Heath and Public Works Director Timmy Kennedy were unable to attend the meeting. 

 

Visitor present for the meeting was Michelle Taylor with Neuse News.   

 

Mayor Sykes said I would like to welcome everybody here tonight.  It is nice to have everybody 

back and I hope everything is going as well as can be with you Penny.  Mayor Sykes said oh yes 

and please if you don’t mind, turn your phones off.  I don’t think it is going to be much of an 

eruption if they ring.  Mayor Sykes asked Commissioner Hill to lead everyone in the pledge of 

allegiance to the flag.  Everyone stood and said the pledge of allegiance. Michelle Taylor from 

Neuse News came in and Kim asked her to introduce herself to the board right quick. She said 

that she is Michelle Taylor with Neuse News. Mayor Sykes and the town board introduced 

themselves to her and welcomed her to the meeting. Mayor Sykes said I need a motion to 

approve the agenda and amendments if needed and consent agenda.  Commissioner Hill made a 

motion to approve the agenda and amendments if needed and consent agenda with public hearing 

and board minutes from June 19, 2018 and June 25, 2018.  Mayor Sykes said do I have a 

seconded?  Commissioner Quinn seconded the motion.  Mayor Sykes said any discussion, if not, 

all in favor say “Aye” and the motion carried unanimously.   

The first item on the agenda was Fire Department Report.  Mayor Sykes asked if Fire Chief 

Heath was going to be here.  Phillip replied no.  Kim said there is a report in your binder, the 

report with the calls since the last meeting.  Mayor Sykes said okay y’all can read those then.  

We don’t have to read them out loud.   

The next item on the agenda was Police Department Report.  Kim stated Joey was going to be 

here but he made an arrest right before it was time so he is in Kinston.  Kim said so your police 

report is in your packet.  There was one item he did want me to bring up to the board.  The 1998 

Crown Vic car, he is wanting to request that the board declare it surplus so that we can sell it on 

GOV.DEALS and so he can cancel the insurance and tags on it because that is the car we 

basically replaced with the new one that we got in the last fiscal year budget.  Kim said so if I 

can have a motion to declare it surplus and sell it on GOV.DEALS.  Commissioner Hill said I 

make a motion to declare the Crown Vic a surplus vehicle and sell it on GOV.DEALS.  Mayor 

Sykes said I have a motion do I have a seconded.  Commissioner Murphy seconded the motion.  

Mayor Sykes said I have a motion and a seconded is there any discussion, if not, all in favor say 

“Aye” and the motion carried unanimously. 

The next item on the agenda was Water/Sewer Report.  Mayor Sykes said okay Phillip you’re up.  

Kim said he doesn’t have anything, he was just here and Timmy is on vacation.  Mayor Sykes 

said well thank you for showing up.  Phillip said if you have any questions, I would be glad to 

answer them.  Mayor Sykes said I am going to say this and we say this every time but y’all are 

just awesome, every one of you and I just appreciate every one of you.  Phillip replied thank you.  

Mayor Sykes said even Kim. Commissioner Hill said believe me I know when I go to other 
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towns. She said if everybody could know what a good work group we have. Commissioner 

Murphy stated they had a pretty bad job the other day when I was strolling dogs and they offered 

to let me help, but I declined.   

The next item on the agenda was budget amendments if needed.  Mayor Sykes asked Kim if we 

had any budget amendments.  Kim replied no ma’am because it is the new fiscal year, so no 

budget amendments. 

Remarks by Town Attorney was next on the agenda.  Mayor Sykes asked George if he had 

anything to say.  He replied it is 7:05 p.m. 

The next item on the agenda was Comments by the Board.  Mayor Sykes asked if there were any 

comments by the board.  Commissioner Hill replied just proud to be here. 

The next item on the agenda was Public Comment Period if needed.  There were no public 

comments at this time. 

 

The next item on the agenda was Closed Session if needed.  There was no need for a closed 

session at this time.   

 

With there being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


